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require specific acceptance of that seal 
by Customs. 

(f) Testing. All testing of seals 
deemed necessary before Customs ac-
ceptance will be done by the manufac-
turer or by a private laboratory, and 
not by Customs. However, Customs re-
serves the right to test, or to have test-
ed, seals that have been accepted by 
Customs. 

(g) Records. The manufacturer’s at-
testation that a seal meets or exceeds 
the standards specified in this section 
and, if deemed necessary by Customs, 
the seal test record shall be sent to the 
Assistant Commissioner, Field Oper-
ations, Headquarters, U.S. Customs 
Service, Washington DC 20229. 

[T.D. 81–185, 46 FR 36842, July 16, 1981, as 
amended by T.D. 91–77, 56 FR 46114, Sept. 10, 
1991] 

§ 24.14 Salable Customs forms. 
(a) Customs forms for sale to the gen-

eral public shall be designated by the 
Commissioner of Customs, or his dele-
gate. Customs forms which are des-
ignated as salable shall meet the fol-
lowing conditions: (1) The form is dis-
tributed to private parties for use in 
completing customs transactions; (2) 
the quantity used nationwide annually 
is sufficient to justify the administra-
tive costs involved in selling the form 
and accounting for the collections in-
volved therein, or the form is primarily 
for the use of a special group; (3) dis-
tribution is or can generally be made 
in lots of 100 or more; (4) the form is 
normally distributed to commercial 
concerns (customhouse brokers, freight 
forwarders, vessel agents, carriers, reg-
ular commercial importers, etc.) rather 
than to or for the use of individuals or 
others (tourists, churches, schools, oc-
casional importers, etc.) for non-
commercial purposes. 

(b) The price of each salable Customs 
form shall be established by the Com-
missioner of Customs, or his delegate, 
and shall be adjusted periodically as 
the varying costs of printing and dis-
tribution require. A list of salable cus-
toms forms showing the price at which 
each is sold shall be prominently post-
ed in each customhouse in a location 
accessible to the general public. 

(c) Customs forms for sale to the gen-
eral public, except unusually large or 

otherwise unsuitable forms, shall nor-
mally be prepared in units containing 
100 copies. If a completely prepared bill 
or receipt is presented by the purchaser 
at the time of the purchase, the port 
director’s paid stamp shall be im-
pressed thereon; otherwise, no receipt 
shall be given. 

[28 FR 14808, Dec. 31, 1963, as amended by 
T.D. 75–132, 40 FR 24519, June 9, 1975] 

§ 24.16 Overtime services; overtime 
compensation and premium pay for 
Customs Officers; rate of compensa-
tion. 

(a) General. Customs services for 
which overtime compensation is pro-
vided for by section 5 of the Act of Feb-
ruary 13, 1911, as amended (19 U.S.C. 
267), or section 451, Tariff Act of 1930, 
as amended (19 U.S.C. 1451), shall be 
furnished only upon compliance with 
the requirements of those statutes for 
applying for such services and giving 
security for reimbursement of the over-
time compensation, unless the com-
pensation is nonreimbursable under the 
said section 451, or section 53 of the 
Airport and Airway Development Act 
of 1970, as amended (49 U.S.C. 1741). Re-
imbursements of overtime compensa-
tion shall be collected by the port di-
rector from the applicants for the serv-
ices. Customs Officers entitled to over-
time compensation and premium pay, 
pursuant to the provisions of the Cus-
toms Officer Pay Reform legislation (19 
U.S.C. 261 and 267, as amended), shall 
not receive pay or other compensation 
for that work under any other provi-
sion of law. Reimbursable overtime 
services shall not be furnished to an 
applicant who fails to cooperate with 
the Customs Service by filing a timely 
application therefor during regular 
hours of business when the need for the 
services can reasonably by foreseen, 
nor in any case until the maximum 
probable reimbursement is adequately 
secured. 

(b) Definitions. For purposes of this 
section, the following words and 
phrases have the meanings indicated: 

(1) The Act refers to Part II, Sub-
chapter D of the Omnibus Budget Rec-
onciliation Act of 1993, Public Law 103– 
66. 

(2) Administrative workweek means a 
period of seven consecutive calendar 
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